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We have a healthy lake that is home to nesting loons, many species of fish, eagles, osprey and other wildlife…
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Letter from Past President





Meddybemps seems to have been one of the few cool spots this past summer.  In fact, the weather was just about perfect.  None of us on the lake really wanted to leave.  The Bloomhardts, the Koerners and Margaret Earle were the last to leave.





On September 7th, with Ronald Cousins driving the school bus, Meddybemps children started school in Woodland, a new departure.





We heard the blueberry crop was good in places, spotty; in others, but at least, better than last year.





The Paul Ford family, from Amherst, Massachusetts, is the new owner of Masters Island and expects to spend next summer there.





We wish Robert Gillespie a continued recovery; from his coronary attack.





By


Mrs. Joy Frost








40 Years Ago Today (Ok, 41)


Reprinted from LMA newsletter 1966 





Meddybemps 1966       











    











Dear Fellow LMA Members,


A boat ride around our lovely lake reveals how little has changed over my fifty years on Lake Meddybemps, especially in the context of today’s world. The passing of several of our most respected residents reminds us that what really changes the most over the years are the faces and lives who make the lake their special home. We will miss these friends.





To me, there are a few areas of concern that command extra attention by the LMA and members.


· The environmental impact of increased shoreline development;


· The reliability of older septic systems with close proximity to the lake;


· The damaging potential of Eurasian milfoil invasion. 


We have a healthy lake that is home to nesting loons, many species of fish, eagles, osprey and other wildlife, who like us, thrive on the clean, clear water of Lake Meddybemps. Any threat to the quality of the lake’s water is serious. The LMA has high awareness of these dangers and has programs in place to mitigate the potential damage they can cause.





The LMA serves as a valuable and vigilant steward of our lake and the abundance of life it bestows. We have forged working relationships with several other regional bodies to make sure we are well-informed on one hand, and in a position to be listened to on the other. Past and present LMA officers have done an outstanding job building these bridges and staying up-to-date with key issues facing the lake. Incoming president Lance Bagley will be effective in this, too.





It has been my privilege to serve as your president for the most recent two terms. This has provided me an even greater affinity for the lake we all love and the effort that is required to assure that it remains this special place we enjoy so much.





David Eaton Mauk











April 2007





�


























John Cullem, Environmental Specialist with the DEP, spoke at the 2006 LMA Annual Meeting.  He discussed shoreline zoning, non-conforming structures in shoreline zones, and the Lake Smart program.   He then took questions which covered the gamut from sources of lake pollution, shoreline construction, to code enforcement. 





Mr. Cullem stated that the first thing to do before starting any work on a shoreline project is to contact the DEP and someone will come out and work with you on your plan.  That way there will be no problems.  He also mentioned to contact your local code enforcement officer as local codes can vary by being more restrictive than state codes. 


.


When asked about reporting code violations, he said that people were reluctant to do so. There are a few problems, he said.  First, though the reports are supposed to be confidential, they seldom are. Secondly, no one wants to be known for “ratting out” someone, so it can be a problem getting someone to speak up.  In discussing code enforcement, he stressed that the DEP was not out to “get anybody”; rather, they want to work with people to rectify code violations. Fines and other actions are a last resort. 





Karen Smith, First Selectman of Meddybemps, states that it would be a good idea to first speak to the violator in person to voice your concerns.  If this is uncomfortable, or there is no satisfactory resolution, the process for reporting code violations in Meddybemps is: 


Contact the local  Code Enforcement Officer:


Mr. James F. Moffitt 


PO Box 370


Baileyville, ME 04694-0370


Tel: (207) 427-6207


If Mr. Moffit does not respond appropriately to shoreline violations, contact town officials who will then step in and address the issue


A last resort would be the DEP


http://www.maine.gov/dep/index.shtml 





Of course, if there are problems in Bear Cove or other areas of the lake, then one would contact the CEO for that town, then the town officials, lastly the DEP.  





The Shoreline Zoning Codes, along with the names and phone numbers for all CEOs on the lake, will be posted on the Lake Meddybemps web site.








Shoreline Zoning and Code Enforcement





The town offers curbside pickup for its tax payers and residents. We have three dumpsters in town for the convenience of people who live off the main road or on one of the islands. These dumpsters are for the use of Meddybemps taxpayers only, and are placed on property not owned by the town.





This service has been routinely abused.  Further, there has been dumping by individuals from surrounding towns.   I have found demo debris and other non-household items that were dumped, and have removed such items as: a TV, a dryer, tires, a rug, a metal highchair and more.  There was even an old dresser left lying by the back of Palmeters’ Store and two mattresses in the dumpster at the end of Stone Rd.





These dumpsters are for bagged trash only.  That is all that our hauler can take.  When items are placed in the dumpster that are not considered garbage, they are removed from the dumpster.  It is unsightly and is not fair to the property owners.  It now becomes the responsibility of someone else to properly dispose of someone else’s junk.  This misuse of the garbage dumpsters is going to cause us to eventually lose the service.





Demo debris can be taken to the Marion Transfer station on 191 by taxpayers of member towns. For your convenience, a copy of the hours of operation and fees will be placed at the Community Center.  Please use this service for any garbage you have other than household and if you know of anyone else who may be dumping illegally, please let an official of the town know. We need to bring this misuse of our service to an end. 





The town appreciates your help and understanding of this issue. 








Dumpster Use and Proper Garbage Disposal


By Karen Smith, First Selectman





When items are placed in the dumpster that are not considered garbage, they are removed from the dumpster.











Variable Water Milfoil





Variable Water Milfoil is the most widespread of these invaders, accounting for twenty-four of the infestations.





In June of 2001, the Maine Legislature passed an invasive aquatic plant law to establish a system of border and launch inspections, survey Maine lakes for existing invasive plants and determine which lakes are most vulnerable, launch an extensive education and publicity campaign, establish a rapid response protocol to attempt eradication when an infestation is discovered, regulate surface use to keep boats out of infested areas, develop a state invasive plant plan, and establish a statewide task force to oversee and fine-tune the program.


�Boaters are now required to display an invasive plant sticker on motorized watercraft using any of Maine’s lakes and inland rivers. Stickers cost $10 for boats registered in Maine and $20 for boats registered elsewhere, and are valid for one year. In 2005, $1,016,340 was raised through the sale of invasive plant stickers. All of the funds raised go towards preventing the spread of invasive aquatic species: 60% goes to the Department of Environmental Protection and 40% goes to the Department of Inland Fish and Wildlife. If you don’t have a sticker you can be fined between $100 and $250.�  �This law also established a state program to train volunteers to help with plant monitoring and courtesy boat inspections. The purpose of the courtesy boat inspections is to reduce the risk of transporting invasive aquatic plants throughout the state by increasing boater awareness of invasive aquatic plants threats to Maine waters. Trained courtesy boat inspectors demonstrate how to inspect and remove vegetation from boating and fishing equipment, provide information to boaters, and answer questions regarding invasive aquatic plants. In 2006 there were 40,435 recorded courtesy boat inspections during which 1,114 aquatic invasive plant fragments were found. 





Plant fragments can be found anywhere on the outside of a boat, but especially on and behind propellers, license plate holders, trailer rollers or “bunks” that the boat rides on, the trailer frame and any gear on the outside of the boat. Fragments have also been found in bilges, bait buckets and live bait wells, as well as on fishing equipment.� �For more information on invasive aquatic plants in Maine, and on the volunteer lake monitoring program, please go to:


�� HYPERLINK "http://www.mainevolunteerlakemonitors.org" \o "http://www.mainevolunteerlakemonitors.org/" �www.mainevolunteerlakemonitors.org��www.mciap.org/herbarium








March 19, 2007 Update: The Maine Legislature's Natural Resources Committee last week killed a bill that requested $2 million for local lake associations to teach boaters about the plants' dangers, treat outbreaks and inspect boats.  Maine's 2,314 great ponds -- lakes larger than 10 acres -- generate $3.5 billion in economic activity each year, according to a study conducted by the University of Maine at Orono. Those who fear the spread of invasive plants say if the state doesn't take the problem seriously now, it will only cost more money later to treat infestations and prevent outbreaks."








As of January 2007, twenty-nine bodies of water in Maine are known to be infested with invasive aquatic plants. Variable Water-Milfoil is the most widespread of these invaders, accounting for twenty-four of the infestations. A hybrid of Variable Water-Milfoil is found in two additional bodies of water. The remaining three are all single infestations of small ponds by a single invasive species: Hydrilla, Curly Leaf Pondweed, and Eurasian Water-Milfoil.





Many aquatic plants reproduce by fragmentation, so when a motorboat or jet ski passes through a colony of plants, the chopped up pieces are each capable of forming a new plant. When people transport their boats, trailers and fishing equipment from lake to lake they can accidentally transport fragments of these aquatic plants. It takes only a small fragment for most invasive aquatic plants to rapidly overtake a lake. Unfortunately, once established, there is no way to effectively eliminate the plants.� �Most aquatic invasive plants began as aquarium plants that were emptied into lakes or streams, where the plants proliferated. When a non-native plant is introduced and becomes established, there is a danger that it will grow unchecked. Because the plant is foreign, there is no natural predator to curb its growth. Vast mats of vegetation can completely displace all other plants, clog motorboat propellers, swimming becomes impossible. The water quality rapidly deteriorates from dying or dead plant matter, the oxygen levels drop, and fish spawning grounds are destroyed. The lake begins to smell unpleasant, and property values for lakefront owners decline.� �Recognizing the threat of spreading aquatic invasive plants, in the spring of 2000, the Maine Legislature passed legislation making the intentional transport of any aquatic plant illegal and imposing a fine on those who do so. The law also mandated that the DEP undertake public education efforts, conduct research on control methods, and institute control measures if they became necessary. 





Invasive Aquatic Plants


By Glenn Ball









































Officials from Meddybemps have met with Richard Dwelley and the DEP several times in the past few years and finally reached an agreement on the clean up of his property on Rt. 191.  The Calais Advertiser December issue ran a picture of the work taking place at the site and interviewed DEP Coordinator Bill Butler.  Mr. Butler stated that the initial estimate for the job was about $2,000, which he felt was not enough. Now they have $20,000 budgeted to remove the waste, he said.  Butler told the Advertiser that Lilac Sunrise Disposal of Baileyville was hired to perform the removal and take it to the Marion Transfer Station. At least one Meddybemps town official was present each day of the process and took part in the site work.





It was definitely a cooperative effort, stated First Selectman, Karen Smith. The project also involved input from Representative McFadden and Senator Raye, she added.





Last year the town voted to set aside $1,500 for the clean up.  However, the state chose to fund the project 100% and requested that the town set aside its funds for any future expenses related to the site.





The town’s select men discussed conditions of maintaining the cleanup with Richie at the time of the work, and have made it clear that they will do whatever is necessary to prevent any further violations, she said.


The town will be looking at developing a junkyard ordinance and permit process that will help with future enforcement.








Dwelley Property Clean Up





The following members of the LMA participated last August in the Lake Monitoring Volunteer Program workshop held at the Meddybemps Community Center: Karen Smith, Lance Bagley, Meg Rothberg, Marcie Teele, Pete and Liz Trouant, Carolyn Slack, Charles Bowerset and Juliana Mahan. There were also participants from Cathance Lake and Boyden Lake.  The program was well attended and all participants became members of Maine’s Invasive Plant Patrol.





The workshop organized and planned by Karen Smith, was presented by the Maine Center for Invasive Aquatic Plants and hosted by the Meddybemps Lake Association.  Though there have been a number of workshops held in the area which were attended by other LMA members, this is the first to be held in the Community Center.  





The workshop provided:


An overview and update of the threat of invasive aquatic plants in Maine


Introduction to “Maine’s Eleven Most Unwanted” invasive aquatic plants


An opportunity to practice plant identification with live plants


Fundamentals of conducting an invasive aquatic plant screening survey


The IPP Handbook, a three-ring binder full of useful information, including a free copy of the Maine Field Guide to Invasive Aquatic Plants





To find out about other workshops in the area, please contact � HYPERLINK "mailto:vlnp@mainevlnp.org" ��vlnp@mainevlnp.org�  on line.





A Quick Key to ruling out Maine’s eleven most unwanted invasive aquatic plants will be handed out at the Annual Meeting.  With this handy guide, we can all become part of the Invasive Plant Patrol on Meddybemps Lake.  Sometimes, knowing what a plant isn’t is more important than knowing what it is. 








�





Invasive Plant Patrol Workshop





“…If at the end of next spring, we still are seeing continued problems with flooding, we will review our management plans and adjust accordingly.”





Lake Meddybemps Water Management





This last year was an exceptionally difficult one for water management.  In May, the lake was low; then unusually heavy rains drenched not only Meddybemps but the entire Northeast.  Islands and docks were flooded and the Atlantic Salmon Commission opened the dam to its maximum.





In response to the conditions, LMA president, David Mauk, asked the ASC to reconsider their present lake draw-down targets and find flexibility in their plan.  The present targets are:  1) To maintain a full lake until July 1st;  2) Attempt to have a maximum drawdown of 30 inches (more or less if it is a wet or dry year);  3) Fill the lake starting in the late fall.  All of these are targets and subject to weather conditions.





Patrick Keliher, Executive Director of the Maine Atlantic Salmon Commission, and Greg  Mackey, Fisheries Scientist Maine ASC,  toured the Dennys River, Meddybemps Lake, and most of the tributaries that feed the lake.  Mr Keliher sent David this response:





	“…While I support my staffs efforts I believe there is more we can do to


	help ensure that the next set of spring storms are better anticipated.  At this


	time we have no plans to change our water management plans.  However, I


	have asked Greg Macky to attach a permanent water measurement gauge on


	site to help gain additional accuracy with water levels.  Currently we monitor 


                the level as needed, but starting in the spring we will work with a contractor


who tends our weir in Dennysville.  His job will be to monitor the dam on a 


daily basis from ice out till July 1st.  This will give us the ability to make finer


adjustments to lake levels in order to maintain targets, or, in the case of storm


events, be on site to lower water at faster rates as we anticipate run off during


                the spring.


If, at the end of next spring, we still are seeing continued problems with


               flooding, we will review our management plans and adjust accordingly…”  








Through the collaborative efforts of David, Patrick and Greg we now have open lines of communication with the ASC and a clear understanding of their policies and procedures for monitoring and adjusting the lake level. 





During the flooding season, the ASC received numerous calls and e-mails concerning individual concerns, and though they did their best to address the issues on a one to one basis, they requested that the LMA appoint a contact person to whom individuals could address their concerns, and that person would be the liaison with the ASC.  David Mauk has done an excellent job and has developed a good working relationship with the ASC; therefore, and I have asked him to remain in that position, and he has accepted. 





You can contact David at (dmauk@ascentadvisors.com)  








For the first time this fall the lake was monitored for estrogenic compounds.  Below you will find a copy of a summary of a study done by Jennifer Rowe a student at Bangor High School regarding estrogens and Maine lakes. Jen recently won the George Mitchell Scholarship for examination of water in the State of Maine.  In addition she won the Stockholm Water Prize for exemplary work in studying water and specifically lakes.  She will also be presenting her work at the National Junior Science Symposium in May.  She would be happy to present at our annual meeting.  





Estrogen receptor agonists (ERAs) present in river water world wide have been found to cause various reproductive and homeostatic abnormalities in wildlife and are predicted to have adverse affects on humans. However, the presence of ERAs has not, to the knowledge of the writer, been documented in small lakes.  In this paper a solid phaseextraction(SPE)-gas chromatography(GC)-mass spectrometry(MS) analytical method was used for the determination of estrogen receptoragonists in lake water.  Samples from five developed Maine lakes were analyzed for the presence of the natural estrogens estrone (E1) and17β-estradiol (E2) and the synthetic estrogen 17α-ethinylestradiol(EE2). In a water sample from Pushaw lake, instrumental analysis showed 17β-estradiol (E2) to be present in a concentration of 1.4 ng/L.  This is of importance, as research has indicated that low nanogram per liter concentrations of the natural and synthetic estrogens cause abnormalities in fish and other wildlife.  Also, two samples from Sebasticook Lake appeared to contain 17β-estradiol (E2) but in levels lower than those plotted on the standard curve.  These


results suggest the presence of sewage water in Pushaw and possibly Sebasticook Lake, either from sewage treatment facilities on their watersheds or faulty septic systems of camps along the lakefront.





The lakes tested were Meddybemps, Sebasticook, Pushaw, China, and Sebago. No detectable concentrations of ERA’s were found in Meddybemps. 





A point to keep in mind is that all data represents snapshots in time.  This is analogous to keeping a photo album of your activity over a period of years.   Each data measurement indicates what the lake looked like on the day tested at that particular time.  Over time a “photo album” of lake data will show how the lake has evolved in a chemical sense.  The Lake Association is fortunate to have leadership that sees the value of keeping records to monitor changes in lake chemistry.  Meddybemps is one of few lakes to be fortunate enough to have strong leadership and a commitment to the environment and overall water quality.  In a time where increasing demands are put on the quality of our air and water through gaseous pollutants and development of lake shores it is imperative that people take great care in preserving our environment.


The following should be recognized for their time and efforts in water sampling over the years, Ed Ketchen, Pete Trouant and Doug Wright.


By Cary James


With his chemistry expertise, Cary James has provided a highly professional water testing program for Meddybemps Lake. Further, through his contacts at the University of Maine’s testing laboratory, he has saved the association thousands of dollars in testing expenses.  The Lake Meddybemps Association appreciates the voluntary services of Cary, Ed, Pete and Doug and thanks them for their time and hard work. 








Water Testing


By Cary James





The Meddybemps Lake Association made a commitment in 1995 to establish a comprehensive water-testing program.  The overall purpose of the program is to establish baseline data to monitor changes to the lake over time.  The program is designed to measure changes in lake chemistry by looking at data in five year intervals.  The parameters measured can be seen on the Meddybemps website (http://www.meddybempslake.org/)  Inorganic data analysis shows little change in the lake over a ten year period between 1995-2005.  The data collected serves as an invaluable source of baseline data.  It is strongly recommended that the Lake Association continue their efforts to monitor changes and overall lake quality.


At the last Association meeting a proposal was put forth to do total phosphorus testing each year during the spring, summer, and fall.  Data collected to this point indicates levels of total phosphorus to be within the acceptable range.  Concentrations of phosphorus at 13 parts per billion (ppb) are indicative of situations, which could lead to algal blooms and eutrophication.  All Meddybemps data to this point is below 10 ppb.








www.meddybempslake.com


By Beth Teele-Haidinger





I started the website in 2004 after returning to Germany from my summer vacation on Meddybemps Lake. Seeing and being with so many new and life-long friends on the lake made me think about finding a way to enable everyone to "keep in touch" with each other year around and catch up with the news and such from in and around Meddybemps.  So I came up with the idea of a website, and you can imagine the horror I felt after discovering that Meddybemps.com was assigned to a company in Ohio that sells jellybeans (go figure).  I thought it was time to assure that Meddybemps Lake would retain its own identity. That’s how the URL- meddybempslake.com &.org got started.��I had never designed a website before, as most professionals who go to this site will realize, but I found it a fun challenge just to put one together and load it onto the internet. It has been a big adventure with all the normal catastrophes, like the files being deleted or damaged and no back-up. Anybody who regularly works with a computer can appreciate the situation. I am always looking into ways to improve the site, as time allows.��The idea for this website is simple - photos, info, histories, anything on or about Meddybemps is gladly accepted for the site. I even inserted a contact site where people can submit their name and email address. You know how winter can make your mind drift off to summer at Meddybemps, and you think of someone from the lake?  Now you can look for their email address and do just that - send them an email to catch up on news or to re-tell a lake story from the past summer. (It works great, providing people keep me up-to-date!).��What I have put together is by no means the last word for the website. It is non-profit and non-commercial and I am open to all constructive criticisms and ideas. I do appreciate the input that I have received from folks. As I have stated on the site, this can only be as good as the information that I receive. 





(Thanks to BethTeele-Haidinger and the many hours she spends in designing and keeping the site up to date, � HYPERLINK "http://www.meddybempslake.com" ��www.meddybempslake.com� is up, running and growing.  You’ve done a great job, Beth.  We all thank you for bringing Meddybemps Lake into the world of .com.)








As the newly elected president of the Lake Meddybemps Association, I would like to pursue some initiatives with the expressed goal of growing the LMA. Initially, I would like to work on three areas: 1) to get more people active and utilize their talents, 2) to employ the internet to enhance communication, and 3) to build the membership.  





The LMA is blessed with many industrious, creative and talented members who are ready and willing to donate their time and effort to various lake projects.  In reading the newsletter I hope that you will note that it is a community effort, reflecting various topics of personal interest, lake projects and community events and news, all reported on by our own members.  This was my intent and I hope to expand on this.  Further, we have a board of directors and a LMA membership whom I am sure will provide me with fresh ideas with which to get many, if not all, involved.





Next, in order to achieve quick, clear lines of communication, I propose to make committees out of existing projects and initiatives already in place in the LMA, create a few new ones, and post them on the Meddybemps web site where a direct line of communication would be just a click of the mouse away.  Suggested committees would be:  Water Testing, Fund Raising, Shoreline Development and Code Enforcement, Water Level/Dam Management, Invasive Plant Patrol, etc., each with a chair who would post their e-mail address and act as a contact person whom members, or anyone, could go to with questions, concerns or suggestions.   





The various chairs would answer questions and take input directly.  If anything needed the attention of the president, the officers, or the board of directors, the chair would simply forward the on-line communications to them, and/or bring it up at the directors’ meeting. 





Finally, we need a membership drive to expand the LMA to include all of Meddybemps and any town bordering the lake. To accomplish this, we need each member to become a lake association ambassador and take part in this effort by urging family, friends and neighbors to sign up and to reach out to all on the lake to join us.  For my part, I will make contact with the various organizations on the lake, attend their meetings when possible, and invite them to become members.  These organizations mainly deal with issues concerning their own community while the LMA is largely focused on the health of the lake.  Nothing makes this clearer than the newsletter which demonstrates what we are all about. If extra copies were printed, they could be used as membership drive material.





Some final thoughts:   





When the end of summer is upon us and those from away get that aching feeling in the pit of their stomachs which says that they have to go home for the winter, the activity surrounding  Meddybemps Lake and the whole of Maine is not finished.  There are untold numbers of people, both resident and non-resident, who are watchdogs over the well-being of the lake, its estuaries, and the surrounding region.  They keep a vigilant eye on the lake and all that may impact it, be it the paper mill holding ponds, the spread of invasive plant life from infested lakes in other areas of Maine, illegal dump sites, the quality and clarity of the water, the planning of LMA funding initiatives, the development of programs for invasive plant inspection, or the loon count. 





I had initially intended to name all the people involved but soon came to realize that the list would be incredibly long, I would surely miss some names, both past and present, and there are also those good souls whose good works are known only to them.  So, to all of you, I offer a hearty pat on the back for a job well done and a heartfelt thank you.





See you on the lake.





Lance Bagley











From the Desk of the President





The Directors Meeting will be held at the Meddybemps Community Center on Saturday July 28, 2007 at 9:00 a.m.  The Annual Meeting will be held there on Sunday August 5, 2007 at 11:00 a.m. (Please note that this is a change from the usual 1:00 p.m. meeting time.)








Upcoming Meetings











In Memoriam








This past year the Lake Meddybemps Association has been saddened by the passing of several of its charter members.  Though they traveled different roads in life for most of the year, summer found them all packing their cars, filling it with kids and singing camp songs as they headed off to Lake Meddybemps. Now they are gone, and we miss them. But still, they live in the hearts and minds of all of us, their Meddybemps family, as do all those who have left their footprint in the sands of the lake.  And yet, late in the afternoon, when the wind is down and the lake is calm and flat and the sky is ablaze with pink, who can not help but see their shadow in the clouds as the sun sets on their beloved Meddybemps Lake.








Norman O’Dell


By Meg Rothberg





Bill and Marilyn Sager


By Katy Sager Potts





Norman O’Dell passed away in March of 2006. He and his wife, Ellen, were living with their daughter, Nancy Rombach, in Onstead, Michigan at the time of his death.  Mostly, they lived in Lyme, CT and Norm commuted to NYC where he worked as a copy writer for an add agency.





Norman was originally from the Oranges in New Jersey where he and his Ellen met in kindergarten. They were both childhood friends with Lou Kniep.  In the late 40’s, Norm and Ellen purchased the island, known as Bat Island, along with Norm’s sister Dorothy O’Dell. Lou Kniep was already a regular on the lake as his parents had bought their island when he was a child.  Both men, along with others, were instrumental in forming the LMA.





Norm was an avid fisherman, fishing the lake daily for the noontime meal.  He loved to tell visitors about catching the big bass mounted on the cabin wall.  With his dry wit and wonderful sense of humor, he had the ability to captivate an audience with stories and opinions on topics from fishing to the Salmon Commission and wave runners.





My all-time favorite story was one that actually happened. A wicked summer storm descended on the lake one hot and humid evening as Norman was sleeping on his cot next to the front window of the camp.  Out of nowhere a bolt of lighting struck the bed in which he was sleeping, sparing Norman but setting his mattress on fire. Still dazed from sleep, he and Ellen dragged the mattress out from the camp and into the lake! Of course the story was better told by Norm!!!





He will be greatly missed, but the Island continues to be visited by his children, grand children and great grand children.








Among the losses of the Lake Meddybemps Association in 2006 were Bill and Marilyn Sager.  Bill Sager passed away on December 15, 2006, after a long battle with cancer.  He was joined by Marilyn, who passed away on December 22, 2006, after a short illness.  During their 65 years of marriage, over 50 years were spent enjoying long summer vacations on Meddybemps Lake.    





Bill and Marilyn were among the original founders of the Lake Meddybemps Association.  Bill was on the board of directors for many years, and served as president several times.  Marilyn served as scribe and historian, recording important proceedings of those early years.  During their tenures many of the current policies and positions of the Association were formed.  





Meddybemps Lake played a prominent role in the Sager family’s lives.  As a college professor, Bill was able to spend several months a year on the lake.  Every summer, Bill and Marilyn would bring their three daughters, Karen, Judy and Katy, initially from Virginia and then later from Chicago, to the lake.  In the early years they rented Chester Ward’s shore cottage, and in 1957, when Beard’s Island was put on the market, they were able to make the change to island ownership.  During those summers, the family immersed themselves in lake activities – swimming, fishing, waterskiing, canoeing, bird watching, and for Bill, the most important time, enjoying the spectacular sunsets from Sager Island porch.  Over the years, as the family added grandchildren and then great-grandchildren, Bill and Marilyn passed on their favorite traditions.  Bill taught his next generations how to catch and clean fish; Marilyn instilled a love of blueberry picking and pie making for her daughters, granddaughters and great-granddaughters.  





The legacy of Bill and Marilyn Stager’s in their deep appreciation for Lake Meddybemps will be carried on for generations to come.








Joan Ketchen





 At the time of printing we learned of the passing of Joan Ketchen.  Joan passed away on March 23rd, 2007 at the Calais Regional Hospital following a brief illness.  She was born in Redwood Falls, MN and graduated from Santa Barbara College with a degree in education then taught school for two years in California.  She married Edward Ketchen on June 17, 1945 in Riverside California and eventually moved to Meddybemps where she and Ed raised their children and became pillars of the community.  Joan taught third grade at the Woodland Elementary school for twenty years, was very active in the Meddybemps Christian Church, and was Meddybemps Town Clerk.  In addition, Joan also was the secretary for the Lake Meddybemps Association.  





Most of all she was a gentle, soft-spoken woman with a magnetic smile who could light up a room when she entered.  This is a great loss to her family, all of Meddybemps and anyone who has ever met her.  If angels walk the earth, surely she is one of them.  Our thoughts and prayers go out to the family. 





Donations in Joan’s memory may be made to the Meddybemps Christian Church.








Frank Putnam


By Beverly (Putnam) Gordon





My father summered on the lake for 52 years.  My parents started going to Maine in the early 50's when the Jensens acquired their camp.  Elwood and my father were colleagues and friends at the University of Chicago.  He said about that first summer, "What an experience it was to leave hot and crowded Chicago to discover the pristine beauty of Meddybemps and meet many folks who later became fast friends!  We became addicted".


 


Our family first stayed at the famous "shore camp" which both the Jensens and Sagers had rented previously.  He bought the Crane camp in 1962 during the Cuban missile crisis.  We lived in Gainesville and he was not so sure it was a good time to buy an island in Maine, but my mother was adamant and for that, he always said, "I bless her to this day".  So for years my parents drove from Gainesville to Meddybemps and back again, and of those times he said, "These trips were memorable, though they may not have matched those of the pioneers who drove the unpaved rocky Airline to Meddybemps.





Later my father taught at Indiana University, in Bloomington and the summer drive to Meddybemps continued.  The first sight of the stately elms that once lined the road in Meddybemps, Lottie Lombard's home-made pies, being lost in the fog, water skiing at 7:00 A.M. when the lake was like a mirror, The Meddybemps Association meetings (for which he was one of the founding members), swimming races with the grandchildren, lobster feasts, trips to St. Andrews and always laundry and groceries in Calais were the fabric which weaved his live on Meddyvemps Lake. When the grandchildren nicknamed him was the “Great White Shark” he was assured a place in family lore. (Of course, when the children played, the adults partied)


 


He loved his summers on the lake: the loons, the fishing - the fish were bigger back then- the bald eagle that circled the island ever morning, the blue heron in our lagoon,  and the amazing show of nature displayed every summer, all of which refreshed him for the winter ahead.


 


He often told of sharing the old phone booth in front of the Palmeter’s store with Elwood, Bill and others as they tried to make calls to countries like Russia, Poland, and East Berlin then laughing about what the Calais operator must think about who was in Meddybemps making such calls.


 


After he died we found a hand-written note in his wallet which said,” What a beautiful life I have had".   Meddybemps was a great part of his happiness in life.  He loved and valued his long-time friends and looked forward each summer to seeing them again and watching their children, grandchildren and great grandchildren grow.



























































